Region 3 Mental Health Advisory Board 

Meeting Minutes
February 22, 2012
Region 3 Board Members Attending:   Joy Husmann, Dahlia Stender, Elda Catalano, Steve Rule, Chuck Christiansen, Todd Hurt, Lisa Koltes, Phyllis Vermilyea, Jeri Gowen, Linda Dripps, Michele Sherrer, Mark Shigeta, Ross Mason
Scribe:  Joy Husmann
Region 3 Board Members Absent:  Chris Smith, Jose Valle
Guests:  Teresa Chilton, 4 Rivers Mental Health, Sandra Mason, 4 Rivers Mental Health, Jennifer Stairs, Human Supports of Idaho
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action/Next Steps

	Introductions, sign-in, distribute handouts
	Lisa Koltes called the meeting to order at 10:05 AM.  Sign-in sheet, agenda, MH Dashboard, and 01/25/12 meeting minutes were distributed.  Lisa asked for introductions around the table.
	

	Review Agenda and Previous Meeting Notes
	Review meeting minutes from 01/25/12
	Todd Hurt moved to approve the minutes and Elda Catalano seconded.  Motion approved.

	Board Vacancies
	Joy stated that the Vice Chair position is open.  The Executive Committee will meet following the Board meeting to make a decision.
	Vice Chair Nominations are to emailed to Joy.  The Executive Committee decided, based on votes from Board Members that John Hill and Barbara Harkins would be accepted as Board Members to represent the Consumer.

	Behavioral Health Interagency Cooperative
	Ross Mason updated the Board that the BHINC will not move forward with the legislature on transforming the MHB and RAC’s until next legislative session in 2013.
	www.bhinc.idaho.gov

	Division of Behavioral Health Update
	Todd Hurt distributed the Region 3 Dashboard for review.  Todd invited Heather Taylor, who supervises the Mental Health Court DHW FACT team, to provide a brief presentation to the Board members on the Mental Health Court program.  Currently, there are 23 clients in the program and a capacity of 25.  All of the clients are on felony probation with the exception of one misdemeanant client.  Heather shared a client history and how Mental Health Court has helped him in managing his illness and moving toward recovery.  The Mental Health Court program is an 18 month program, broken into four phases with goals needing to be reached at each phase in order to graduate the program.  There are requirements and assistance in the program to help clients connect with their community, as well as meet with their probation officer, and attend 4 days of group sessions.  The program assists the client with transition out of Mental Health Court into the community prior to graduation and assists as needed after graduation.  The program is a deterrent to jail or hospitalization and is only available in Canyon County.
	www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov

	Children’s Mental Health
	Will be completing a CQI review.  DHW CMH working with partners to develop a Children drug court.  
	

	State Planning Council
	There will be a teleconference in April.
	www.mentalhealth.idaho.gov 

	RAC – Regional Advisory Committee on Substance Use Disorders
	Joy stated that ICADD scholarships would become available in March and will be announced via email.  Also, Joy updated the group on SOAR and its progress in Idaho.  The ATR Grant should be expanded shortly to include family members of active military.
	www.rac3.dhw.idaho.gov

	Commissioners Update
	Commissioner Rule stated that there was a long term study done on Canyon County and recommendations were issued.  With an increase in the number of female felons and fewer juveniles, it was recommended that a new juvenile detention center be built so that the old detention facility could accommodate the female population.  In addition, there has been an increase in drug testing, which has increased compliance.  Commissioner Sherrer stated that the National Association of Counties meeting will be held in March and there was a suicide prevention training held in Gem county last night.
	

	Other Business
	Phyllis Vermilyea updated the Board on the school district funding Statute.  When a child is placed in a school district, funds are allocated by child.  If/when the child moves to another school district, the money does not follow the child, therefore leaving the school underfunded for that child’s needs in the new school.  There was some discussion regarding how to propose change to the statute.  Ross Mason updated the Board on Route 55 that serves Caldwell Agencies.  Route 55 has not had enough riders to institute a permanent route, therefore it will be discontinued.  A new “on demand” route will be replacing Route 55 mid March.
	

	Next Meeting
	Next meeting is March 28, 2012 at 10:00 am at DHW Caldwell Office.  
	Ross Mason motioned to adjourn, Todd Hurt seconded.  Motion passed.


Meeting adjourned at 11:15 am
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